The Government of Israel demolished SIX houses today in the Negev .
Wednesday, 30 August 2006

 

"What can we do?" Mrs. Talalqa asked again and again, as she sat on a mat in the tent that the government bulldozers did not demolish today. What can we do? Where will we go when it rains? And the sheep – they all ran away to the hills when the government bulldozers destroyed the pen. Where will I make dinner? How can I wash dishes? Where will the children sit to do their homework? And the bathroom…we don't have a bathroom! 
 

This morning at 9:00am, when the men were at work, three government appointed bulldozers, accompanied by about 50 police people came to destroy ALL the homes in the village of Tawil Abu Jarwal. Today there are 34 more homeless children.
 

Every year the Government of Israel demolishes more than one hundred houses in the unrecognized Bedouin villages in the Israeli Negev. This year they have doubled their efforts… 

 

The Regional Council for the Unrecognized Villages built a tent today in order to protest the government's brutality. On Saturday, 2 September at 12:00 noon we will gather to show solidarity with the village people. Come and show you care too! 
 

How to get there: at Goral junction (just south of Lehavim junction towards Beer Sheva) turn east. Cross over the train bridge (about 500 meters) and turn left into a dirt path. We will help you from there!

 

The Regional Council for the Unrecognized Villages will help the village people re-build the homes that have been demolished. Also the Israeli Council against House Demolitions has pledged to help financially. But this is not enough, every penny is important! Please send checks to the order of the Regional Council for the Unrecognized Villages to P.O. Box 10002 Beer Sheva. Zip: 84105. write "For rebuilding the Talalqa homes". 

 

Write letters! Inform our representatives that demolishing without any option of relocating to a "legal" location is unacceptable! Demand that the government create a real solution for the Negev Arabs, that is designed with their input. 
 

You can send the letter to:
The Minister of Interior Affairs, Roni Bar On: fax 02 5666376

The Minister for Housing, and Director of Israel Land Authority (which is in charge of the Bedouin population in the unrecognized villages), Meir Shitrit: fax 02 6496672. 

 

If you are not an Israeli, please inform your government about this, and write to your consul in Israel. 
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